

I. Find the word which has a different sound in the part underlined.

- | | | | |
|------------------------|----------------------|----------------------|---------------------|
| 1. A. <u>tea</u> | B. <u>sea</u> | C. <u>health</u> | D. <u>team</u> |
| 2. A. <u>listen</u> | B. <u>mind</u> | C. <u>like</u> | D. <u>rice</u> |
| 3. A. wanted <u>ed</u> | B. visited <u>ed</u> | C. needed <u>ed</u> | D. played <u>ed</u> |
| 4. A. <u>c</u> at | B. <u>c</u> inema | C. <u>c</u> lassroom | D. <u>c</u> arving |

II. Choose the odd one out.

- | | | | |
|-----------------|------------|-------------|--------------|
| 5. A. envelope | B. stamp | C. letter | D. coach |
| 6. A. friend | B. uncle | C. father | D. sister |
| 7. A. room | B. picture | C. house | D. apartment |
| 8. A. songbooks | B. guitar | C. equation | D. music |

III. Choose the most appropriate word or phrase to fill in each blank.

9. Look! They _____ basketball!
- A. play B. will play C. playing D. are playing
10. It's five _____ five.
- A. past B. pasts C. pass D. passes
11. He knows how to repair the guitar.
- A. use B. play C. fix D. practice
12. Now please listen carefully _____ what I say.
- A. about B. of C. for D. to
13. Could you help me _____ the washing up?
- A. about B. for C. of D. with
14. He _____ to read book in the library.
- A. likes B. enjoys C. interested in D. All are correct
15. Let's go to my house
- A. Let me B. Let us C. Let have D. Let is
16. They put the table _____ the middle of the room.
- A. in B. at C. on D. of
17. Our classes start _____ than her classes.
- A. early B. earlier C. earlyer D. most early
18. _____ a look at this picture.
- A. Take B. Do C. Get D. Make
19. Every Sunday morning, she cooks lunch for homeless people.
- A. having no home B. living nearby C. having no food D. being hungry
20. Take the second street _____ the left.
- A. in B. at C. on D. of

IV. Rewrite the following sentences so that the second sentence means the same as the first one.

21. Where does he live?

-> What _____

22. Your book is newer than my book.

-> My book _____

23. These books are so interesting .

-> What _____

24. Why don't we go to the beach ?

-> What about _____

V. Read the passage, and choose the correct answer A, B, C or D for each question.

The Temple of Literature is about 10 minutes away from Hoan Kiem Lake. It was constructed in 1070 under Ly Thanh Tong's dynasty, first to honor Confucius and nowadays to celebrate the doctorate and high rank scholar of Vietnam. In 1076, Emperor Ly Nhan Tong continued the work and built the Imperial Academy as the first university of Vietnam.

The Temple is divided into five courtyards. The first courtyard is from the main gate to Dai Trung Gate. The second is with Khue Van Pavilion. The pavilion symbol is used on the street signs of Ha Noi. The third courtyard is the place where the doctorate names were listed on the stone tablets above tortoise backs. The fourth courtyard is dedicated for Confucius and his 72 honored students, as well as Chu Van An - one of the most famous teachers at the Imperial Academy. The last is also the farthest courtyard is Thai Hoc House, which was used as the Imperial Academy. Thai Hoc House holds a small collection of old-time costumes for students and scholars.

25. Where is the Temple of Literature?

26. When and by whom was it built?

27. How many courtyards are there in the Temple of Literature?

28. Which courtyard is with Khue Van Pavilion?

29. What is the Pavilion symbol used on?

VI. Choose the best sentence that can be made from the cues given.

30. I / not / visited / museum / three months.

A. I haven't visited the museum three months ago.

B. I haven't visited the museum for three months.

C. I didn't visited the museum for three months.

D. I haven't visited the museum three months ago.

31. Ms Linda / beautiful photos / few days ago.

A. Ms Linda took many beautiful photos a few days ago.

B. Ms Linda took much beautiful photos a few days ago.

C. Ms Linda took many beautiful photos few days ago.

D. Ms Linda took much beautiful photos few days ago.

32. The students / arrived / because / traffic jam.

- A. The students arrived late because the traffic jam.
 - B. The students arrived late because of the traffic jam.
 - C. The students arrived lately because the traffic jam.
 - D. The students arrived lately because of the traffic jam.
33. I / eat / fruits / because / they / green.
- A. I can't eat these fruits because of they are green.
 - B. I can't eat this fruits because of they are green.
 - C. I can't eat these fruits because they are green.
 - D. I can't eat this fruits because they are green.